	[image: image1.png]



	City of New Haven

John DeStefano, Jr., Mayor


	City Hall

165 Church St.

New Haven, CT 06510

                (203) 946-7900

FAX (203) 946-7911
	
[image: image2.png]New Haven

All-Rmerica Gity







November 2, 2009
Carl Goldfield, President

New Haven Board of Aldermen

165 Church Street

New Haven, CT 06510

Dear President Goldfield:

I am submitting for the Board of Alderman’s consideration and approval, an ordinance authorizing the City to seek cost reimbursement for police traffic control for road races, parades, special events at downtown clubs or any other such event that is entertainment. 

As you know, this past year we began asking parade and road race organizers to share in the cost of police traffic control services for their events.  We have been meeting with event organizers ahead of time to review with them the police costs from the prior year and to discuss ways in which these costs might be minimized (e.g. shortening the route).  We then agree on an amount – usually a portion of the total cost which they agree to pay to help defray police overtime expenses.

In response to concerns raised by the American Civil Liberties Union, I have worked with Corporation Counsel to draft the attached ordinance to assure that the City is not in any way interfering with constitutional protections of free speech be seeking reimbursement.  We have also developed a provision for indigency for organizations that may not have the financial wherewithal to make reimbursement at the full level requested.

In addition, this proposed ordinance allows the police department to make use of a statutory authority to ensure that events held at places of entertainment – such as nightclubs and other venues – are adequately policed.

I believe that passage of this ordinance will enable the City to continue to efforts to recapture a significant portion of the costs incurred for road races, parades and other events that are entertainment and I urge its passage.

I look forward to discussing this matter in more detail during Aldermanic deliberations.

Sincerely,

Robert Smuts

Chief Administrative Officer
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